WOODLAND ELEMENTARY SCHOOL

SBDM COUNCIL MINUTES

December 4, 2007

The regular meeting of the Woodland Elementary School SBDM Council met at 4:15 p.m.   Members present were Gayla Routt, Judy Carter, Mika Tapia, Derisa Hindle, Chelsie Mansell, Norma Olivencia and Teresa Morgan.  The recording secretary was Mary Silva.

The agenda was approved by the council.

The November minutes were approved by the council as read.

I. COMMITTEE REPORTS:

a. Budget – The budget was reviewed and discussed.  We received a check from Lifetouch for our profit from school pictures for $3634.83.  Parents on the SBDM council mentioned that they did not realize school pictures were considered a fundraiser and that we should include a note home to parents stating this the next time school pictures are scheduled in the spring.  

b. Family Resource Center -  The Family Resource Center is working on the attendance awards program.  At the end of the first nine-weeks, FRC sent home pizza certificates to all students with perfect attendance.  We have seen an improvement in attendance with students who had previously had truancy issues.
c. Social Committee – The Christmas party will be December 12th, after school, at Woodland in the Media Center.  Christmas breakfast for faculty and staff will take place on December 19th before school.  K-2nd grades will provide the food.  Expenses for the month:  Bereavements –Bonnie Ponder (mother-in-law) and Esperanza Padilla (father).  Funds from social committee were used to purchase Verse panels.  Verse panels are movable walls we are using to conceal all of the equipment we use for social events (such as soda and popcorn machines, etc.).
d. CSIP  -  The CSIP was presented for approval.  Additional goals were added to address ESL, Special Ed and Title I.  Each member received a copy and after questions and answers, the CSIP was approved.
II. POLICIES:

 
      There were no policies to discuss this month.

III. INFORMATION:  

Excel nomination – Mrs. Morgan nominated Rita Conover for the Excel Award.

IV. OTHER DECISIONS:

We discussed changing SBDM meetings to the first Thursday of each month.  All on the council agreed to the change.

V. EXECUTIVE SESSION:

a. Chalis Packer has been hired to teach an additional 5th grade classroom due to the number of 5th grade students we have. This is an end-of-year position.

b. Millie Russo, our library assistant, has resigned.

c. Hired Brigitte Higdon, Mary Wagner, and Stella Tennant.

The meeting was adjourned at 5:30 p.m.  Our next meeting will be February 7th.

